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706 S. Glover Avenue 
217-384-2343 
rlgarcia@urbanaillinois.us 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
September 29, 2023 
 

WASHINGTON STREET BRIDGE CLOSURE 
 
Weather Permitting: beginning at 7 a.m., Wednesday October 4, 2023, until 6 p.m., 
Tuesday November 10, 2023, please expect the following:  
 

• Duce Construction Co. on behalf of the City of Urbana will close Washington Street 
to pedestrian and vehicular traffic from Sunny Lane east to MacArthur Dr. for 
Bridge Replacement.  
 

• Residents that live east of the bridge and west of MacArthur Dr. will have continued 
access to their residents from the East.  
 

 
Motorists are encouraged to use an alternate route of travel, and should drive carefully 
through this and all construction areas. Thank you in advance for your patience and 
cooperation during this project. Questions or concerns may be directed to Ray Garcia at 
217-384-2343 or rlgarcia@urbanaillinois.us.     
 
    
 

For more information about the City of Urbana, please visit urbanaillinois.us. Information 
about current & upcoming road closures can also be found in the online map. 
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